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CLASSICAL GUITAR CONCERT 
 

Sixth Classical Guitar Concert at CIYC 

Tuesday, September 25, at 7:00 PM (Bar opens at 6 PM) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Two young classical guitar virtuosi are playing. Both are California natives, highly regarded by their peers. 
The program will include Baroque and Spanish classical guitar pieces, composed by Bach, Tarrega, Albeniz,  
Barrios, and many others. There is no admission fee, and hors d’oeuvres are also provided. If you like what 
you hear, you may contribute with a tip for our young artists.  
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  Message From 

  The Commodore 

  Bob Taylor   

Dear Members, 

September starts the time of year that brings with it the election of our Board of Directors.  The 

nominees were presented at the August General Meeting and are in this edition of the Currents.  

The Nominating Committee’s slate of candidates is running for four director positions, each for a 

two-year term.  According to our Amended and Restated Bylaws of 2016, when a Commodore  

finishes his or her term in office, any remaining term on the Board of Directors shall become  

vacant.  A new Director for the vacated Commodore’s position shall be elected for the one- year 

term at the general election in October by a separate vote.  Simply put, in September at the general 

election the General Membership will elect four directors each for two-year terms, and in October 

the General Membership will elect one director for a one-year term.  Nominations for the one-year 

term will come from the floor.  In total, five directors will be elected for 2019, four will have  

two-year terms and one will serve a one-year term. 

Next I want to introduce a new chapter in the history of CIYC.  Your Board of Directors has voted to 

elevate Veronica Kistner, our part-time bookkeeper, to a new full-time position with the title of  

administrator.  Veronica enthusiastically accepted the position.  

Veronica will coordinate several activities in the club.  She will help Sharon Sullivan with our rental 

program: This will include showing our facility to prospective renters, booking the facility, and  

helping renters with set-up for their event.  We also want her to work with Frank Sullivan to help 

alleviate some of his work load. She will be able to help Frank with the processing of new members 

and putting data into Club Runner. Veronica will also be able to help Sydney McFarland with sales, 

ordering, and managing the Ship’s Store. Veronica has experience in bar management which will 

allow her to help with the ordering and inventory of our bar.  These are just a few of the many  

activities Veronica will be able to coordinate.  She will also be helpful in being on the premises to 

take vendors’ deliveries, and to provide access to our facility for electricians, plumbers, and  

elevator techs.  Welcome, Veronica!!! 

Bob Taylor, Commodore 2018 
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  Message From  

  The Vice-Commodore 

  Diane Miner Sherlock 

August has been a banner month at CIYC.  Our Wednesday night dinners have had huge attendance.  Two 
weeks in a row we served 77 dinners, excluding the crew.  Wow, that’s a record!  You guys are awesome.  
Many thanks to those who took the lead on these dinners:  New members Sherry Nolan, Kat Sotiridy, and 
Linda Perry and crew, Evelina and George Arglen and crew, Cary Verstynen and crew, and the Smith  
Brothers - Tim and Mike and crew.  On August 8th we had a record crowd for the first Wednesday catered 
event by our local Ventura Barbecue.  It was a huge success, so we will try to introduce some other catered 
dinners from various vendors.  Thanks so much to all our membership for the support. 

September 4th: We are pleased to welcome Veronica Kistner, who has been our bookkeeper for three 
years, as our club administrator. Due to our increased workload, the Board of Directors, under the  
guidance of treasurer, Mike Farrell, decided to offer her a full-time position.  We are thrilled to have  
Veronica and look forward to working with her.  PLEASE take the time to welcome her and PLEASE be  
patient as we transition to having Veronica as our administrator, as well as to our new POS system.   I do 
believe you will be happy with these additions!! 

With the exception of the temperamental elevator, our repairs have been fairly minimal.  The beer cooler 
has had its issues, but Mike Greenup has been diligent about checking those temps!  Thanks to Mike for all 
he is doing to keep our alcohol stocked and our beer flowing!  Our most recent shipshape was dedicated to 
pressure washing our patio and our balconies.  A big thank you to Frank Sullivan, Carmen Olmo, Les  
Hardwick, Rocco Belmonte, and David Strouse who scrubbed and swept, while Michelle Dilldine, Nancy 
Stehle, and Erika Barbaric spiffed up the kitchen, alphabetized all the spices, and cleaned the bar chairs, 
top to bottom.  Once again, my hubby did brass cleaning of the bell and the bar top rail, while Carmen 
Olmo scooted along the floor to clean the bottom rail!  It’s nice to be so agile! 

The Epicurean dinner prepared by Joyce Sheridan promises to be a “dinner to remember” with rack of 
lamb as the main entrée.  She has this recipe down, so if you are a lamb lover, you won’t be disappointed.   

Our Holiday Supper Club will be on Labor Day, September 3rd.  Plan to come and enjoy our end-of-the-
summer barbecue, complete with burgers, dogs, chicken, and all the fixin’s!   

BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND:  The Beefeaters’ dinner on September 8th will feature a London Broil dinner, 
followed by dancing to “Ray Ray and the Posse” band.  You don’t want to miss out on this one!  It’s a blast.  
Be sure to make your reservations by signing up on ClubRunner, or by signing up in the bar book.   

Diane Sherlock, Vice Commodore 
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  Message From 

  The Rear-Commodore 

The warm summer breeze and great ocean conditions have called so many of our members to the water 
this month, and we still have so many wonderful events ahead during this year's boating season. 

August 11th brought us John Larson's Memorial Race in which our members took the first four places:  
Shelly Johnson on Zoraces 1st, Jane Thomas on Wa'Lani 2nd, Rick Tyhurst on Eau Claire 3rd, and Charlie 
Clark on Juliet, rounded out 4th place.  Betty Larson supplied a great meal, as she does every year,  
prepared by George & Evelina Arglen.  Thank you, Betty, George, and Evelina, for making this a great  
afternoon.  

Racing is not over yet for our Club.  The Bob Cooke Memorial and Neil Underwood Memorial Race were 
combined for another great CIYC event on August 25th. The results be out soon. 

Our Cruising Calendar has Labor Day weekend (August 31st through September 3rd), scheduled for the  
Coches Prietos Cruise. Sign-ups are in the bar, so relax out there Island Style.  Remember if you go ashore, 
a landing permit is required. 

On September 9th the Electric Boat Fleet will again charge through the waters of Channel Islands Harbor, 
led by Frank & Gayle Laza.  Our last Electric Boat Event was so well-attended that the bar & Fireside Room 
were full of anxious boaters, so come early and be prepared for an Electrifying afternoon on the water.  If 
you want to win, pay exact attention to Frank's explanation & rules.  It will make a big difference in your 
final score. 

September 23rd brings us our last Dinghy Party of the year.  The last party was packed.  Mid-afternoon I 
made an extra run for libations, as our group was thirsty.  Don't miss this party.  Watch for the sign-ups.  I 
know it will be a real rip-roaring afternoon. 

Saved the best for last: October 12-14 will be our final cruise of the year to Santa Barbara Seafood  
Festival.  This festival is timed to coincide with the opening of lobster season.  Festival-goers will be  
provided with an abundance of live lobster, crabs, prawn, BBQ albacore, clam chowder, fish tacos, and 
seafood gumbo.  So, come prepared to have a filling day in Santa Barbara.  On the 12th, the night before 
the Festival, we can dine at Santa Barbara Yacht Club.  Remember to bring your membership card. 

This cruise is not just for boaters, anyone and everyone should come.  Sign up in the bar so I can tell Santa 
Barbara Yacht Club how many to expect for dinner.  If we have enough boats signed up, we will be able to 
make reservations for a slip, rather than first come, first served, so sign up early.  Those of you who drive 
up, either for dinner at the Yacht Club on Friday or Saturday at the Santa Barbara Harbor, remember our 
club has the CCA Event Saturday evening.  Please support this very important event.  This looks to be a 
rousing weekend for all members of CIYC.  So, sign up, and we will see you on the water. 

Dewayne Weaver, Rear Commodore 
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 Message  From 

 First Mate 

 Eleanor Hovaten 

Hello, Islanders and CIYC Members! 

Is it really Fall? September is here and we will have several important tasks this month which 
will require us, as Islanders, to step up again and volunteer. But why, you might ask?  

These activities help the Islanders to raise funds for projects that serve the CIYC membership. 
Most notable in 2017, our project was remodeling the upstairs restrooms for men and women - 
this was a huge project! This year my focus as First Mate has been to replenish Islanders’ funds 
so that we can be prepared for a new project. My second goal has been to begin some new 
outings and excursions for Islanders and CIYC members. We had great fun at the Santa Barbara 
Polo match and during our tour of the Getty Villa. We hope to squeeze in a few more outings  
before the end of the year. 

Now I thank the volunteers who were a great help in August. First of all, Joyce Sheridan, who is 
our dinner and luncheon committee chair. She has been just amazing! She never stops working 
for Islanders and CIYC. In particular, this August, Joyce organized our catering event for the wed-
ding of Nancy Latham, past First Mate of the Islanders. Islanders who responded to the call for 
help included Laurie Preston, Karen Farrell, Vera Cline, Pam Nast, Carol Naylor, Carol Simon, Joy 
Roy, Jane Thomas, Pam DeSimone, and Maureen Fletcher. If I missed anyone, I apologize. This 
catering event was a huge undertaking led by Joyce. Brava!  

September will bring the Annual Billfish Tournament, organized by Skip Miser. On September 
7th, Joyce will head up Opening Night Dinner with her famous fish fry! Islanders will be needed 
in the kitchen and as “barmaids.” September 14th will be the Billfish Tournament Awards dinner, 
and Islanders will serve at the steam tables and as “barmaids” again. So, here’s your chance to 
get involved. 

Mark your calendars! October 18th will be Islanders’ Cocktail Party and Nominations Meeting. 
November 15th, will be Islanders’ Election Meeting. 

Thank you, Islanders, for all your help! 

Eleanor Hovaten, First Mate 
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Anglers’ Corner  -  September 2018 

By Frank Sullivan 

Fishing Report: 

Big Blue Fin Tuna are being caught out of Long Beach on Day- and Half-trips. Several reports of 
Marlin up this way one I had on 8-18-18 broke off and Skip Miser was able to leader 2 Marlin the 
next weekend, they are on backside of Anacapa and Santa Cruz Island. With water temps in the 
76 degree range can Yellow Fin Tuna be up here by the CIBFT, Sept 8th?!  

WSB grow-out pen update: 

Waiting until about October for next delivery, we will be doing a pen cleanup before then. I will 
send out a call for help when it gets close. 

 

Coastal Conservation Association Fundraiser: 

The 3rd Quarter Meeting and Tuna Seminar at the MadeWest Brewery was great with over 50 in 
attendance. We overflowed the little room they had set aside for us. The speakers gave us some 
very good information for both Charter and Small Boat Tuna fishing, which may help greatly this 
year with the warm waters behind the Islands. 

The Coastal Conservation Association is a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization. The purpose 
of CCA is to advise and educate the public on conservation of marine resources. The  
objective of CCA is to conserve, promote, and enhance the present and future availability 
of those coastal resources for the benefit and enjoyment of the public. The two stated 
goals of the California Chapter are: 1) enhance inshore fisheries, 2) enhance inshore 
habitat (reefing). 

 

Upcoming events: 

September 7th   Channel Islands Bill Fish Tourney Kickoff Dinner 

September 8th to 12th  Channel Islands Bill Fish Tournament 

September 14th     Channel Islands Bill Fish Tourney Awards Dinner 

October 13th   Coastal Conservation Assn. Fundraiser 
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Doc Lines 

“WITHOUT MUSIC, LIFE WOULD BE A MISTAKE” – Friedrich Nietzsche 

When Thomas Jefferson had problems in finding the proper words while penning the  

Declaration of Independence, he played the violin for inspiration. As did Albert Einstein 

while struggling with complex equations. It is astonishing how music affects our minds and  

bodies. 

For instance, Baroque music causes the heart to relax and beat to the rhythm. The mind 

becomes more able to concentrate. Mozart’s music, with its pattern of 60 beats per minute, 

activates the left and right brain. Activation of both hemispheres of the brain maximizes 

learning and retention of information; so listening to such music helps in studying. The  

ancient Greeks sang their dramas because that helped them to remember the words more 

easily. If listening to Mozart before taking an IQ test, one’s score improves by 9 points. 

King George I of England had memory problems. After reading in the Bible that King Saul 

had the same problem and overcame it by listening to music, he commissioned Handel to 

write some special music for him. Handel wrote his Water Music for this purpose. 

High school students who study music have higher grade point averages; they also develop 

faster physically. The three best schools in the country place special emphasis on music and 

arts. It’s a shame that music programs are cut first when budgetary problems creep in.  

Studies using functional MRI (f-MRI) show enormous activation of both hemispheres while 

a person listens to music. But when one plays an instrument, f-MRI lights up like a  

Christmas tree. All neurons are firing up and communicating with each other. 

Hens lay more eggs when listening to Strauss’s Blue Danube, cows yield more milk while 

listening to Mozart, and wheat grows more quickly when exposed to music. 

Luckily for our members, there are a number of musical events happening in the club:  

Barbara’s Variety Show, the Ventura British Brass Band, Razzberry Jazz Band, Ray Ray 

and the Posse, the Cocoknots, our own CIYC Band, music at social events, and Line  

Dancing; they all help our brains to fire up.  

The Sixth Classical Guitar Concert is coming up soon. Don’t miss your chance to experience 

the most divine music ever created. Sneaky ad, huh? 

Your Fleet Sturgeon, Zoran   Thanks to Erika for editing. 
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An Open Transparent Update of the Harbor’s Public Works Plan or More Piecemeal Planning with New  

Harbor Director, Mark Sandoval? 

Channel Islands Harbor has a new Harbor Director, Mark Sandoval.  This new beginning offers Sandoval an  

opportunity to demonstrate that he brings an open transparent process to operating the harbor. The best start to show 

how he plans to do this is to provide the public with an overdue Master Plan for the entire harbor by updating the 32-

year old Public Works Plan (PWP). 

Over 10 years ago, at the February 8, 2008 Coastal Commission hearing, Lyn Krieger attested that a comprehensive 

landside plan was in process.  She told the Commissioners that it was critical to push forward a separate  

comprehensive waterside amendment (PWPA 3) so the aging docks and marinas could be replaced.  

Krieger claimed she needed more time for a thorough and accurate landside plan.  Though the Commission did not 

want to separate the landside plan from the waterside plan, they agreed to “bring forward” the waterside plan with 

the understanding that a comprehensive landside plan was forthcoming as it was purported to be in the planning and 

public workshop phase.  There were similar concerns and strong objections voiced by the public as well.  

Peter Douglas, the Coastal Commission Executive Director at the time, believed it necessary to even send a letter to 

the Board of Supervisors on December 1, 2008, “strongly” requesting that the County “avoid piecemeal  

amendments…that the County prepare a comprehensive PWP update.”  Four PWP amendments later, still no  

comprehensive PWP update – just more piecemeal planning.  Where is the landside plan Krieger claimed was in  

process over 10 years ago? 

The public must continue to demand a comprehensive update of the PWP for the harbor. What business can be  

effective and efficient without a plan?  Now the new Harbor Director can demonstrate how he will operate the harbor 

– with piecemeal planning or an updated comprehensive Public Works Plan.   

Update on Harbor Water Quality 

An organized effort by the Channel Islands Neighborhood Council and CIYC filed letters with the Water Quality 

Control Board (WQCB) urging that the NRG permit for final closure of the plant include conditions for continuous 

monitoring of the water quality and the development of a mitigation plan.  Heal the Bay also supported this effort 

with a letter.  Sara Wan, HBCA’s coastal expert, consulted on the issue.  Rocco Belmonte reports that a formal  

petition filing is planned after September 13, though it is unlikely that the WQCB will be able to require these  

restrictions since the original permits have already been granted. 

Representatives from the harbor HOAs, the CI Neighborhood Council, and the Harbor & Beach Community  

Alliance met with the new Oxnard City Manager, Alexander Nguyen, regarding the water quality and other issues 

concerning the harbor community. The City offered support such as water quality monitoring but stated this was not 

an issue the City could resolve alone. 

Belmonte reports that over the past several weeks, they have learned the following about the harbor and its water 

quality: 

The main threat to harbor water quality is an Algae bloom that depletes the oxygen level in the water.  This bloom is 

caused by three factors: 

Nutrients in the water – e.g. from storm drain runoff 

Water temperature – this has been higher than normal this summer 

Water residence time – (time the water sits in the harbor before it is refreshed by new ocean water) a 2003 

study estimated this was approximately 18 days naturally; with the power plant running, it was estimated 

to be 12 days 
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The 2003 Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with the City and County specified recirculating pumps on the 

north end (Seabridge) of the harbor at the time of the plant closure.  However, the pumps were not clearly defined 

and the installed pump vault has been found inadequate.  The City has installed a pump and seven aerators, but their 

impact is undetermined as of this article.  The City also plans to install a few aerators near the entrance of the canal.  

The City indicates that the dissolved oxygen levels have improved, but the reason is unclear other than natural  

causes. 

An organized group of volunteers will continue to seek a solution to the ongoing issue of harbor water quality.  This 

includes meeting with hydraulics engineering firms and other experts to identify long-term solutions and mitigation 

plans.  This will require funds to be raised from harbor residents. 

Update on Fisherman’s Wharf Proposed 400-Apartment Complex 

The County continues to be intractable.  The County, in Lyn Krieger’s July 20, 2018, letter to the City repeats the 

request that the City’s Local Coastal Plan (LCP) be made to conform to its General Plan.  This is contrary to coastal 

law.  In the Coastal Zone, it is the LCP that governs, not the General Plan; so if anything, the General Plan should be 

made to conform to the LCP.   

In addition the County requested the following: 

The City and County agree to process a Land Use Plan Amendment (LUPA) only, with no amendment to the 

Coastal Zoning ordinance at this time. 

The City acknowledge officially that this LUPA is exempt from CEQA 

The City process such an LUPA within 90 days, including a review and hearing before City Council 

The City responded to the County’s letter on August 6, 2018.  In this letter, the City respectfully disagreed with  

certain characterizations identified in Krieger’s letter regarding “events that occurred, documents and information 

that have been provided, and the assurances and reassurances that were made.” 

The City’s letter continued on to say that the City had, in cooperation and good faith, streamlined the process for the 

Developer and was unable to accept requests for further concessions in its LCP process.  The City also asserted its 

right and responsibility to identify and consider the environmental impact of the project, given its proposed size and 

scope.  Therefore, it could not guarantee that it will conduct a hearing before City Council on the LCP Amendment 

within 90 days from the Developer’s submittal of a complete application (which has not occurred to date). 

At this point, it is critical that the public continue to support the City’s position.  It is important that the community 

stay vigilant regarding the County’s actions.  For more information go to HBCA.info 

Rene Aiu, Harbor Delegate 

Contributor Rocco Belmonte: Update on Harbor Water Quality 

Apartments can be built anywhere.  Harbors cannot. 

Support the Harbor & Beach Community Alliance 

Donate to protect a public treasure! Donations are tax deductible. 

Online at HBCA.info or make checks payable to: 

Western Alliance for Nature/ with memo line C.I. Harbor 

Mail to: 3600 Harbor Blvd, #488, Oxnard, CA  93035 
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DO YOU KNOW? 

Jim Perry and Linda Zurborg (aka Perry) 

As told to Keith & Mary Ann Moore 

In 1964 at Culver City High School, Jim and Linda were high 

school sweethearts and the King and Queen of their senior 

prom.  After high school they went their separate ways. But 52 

years later, in 2017, they reunited and settled in Oxnard at the 

Enclave at Seabridge.  They joined CIYC in November and have 

been regular participants at CIYC’s dinners and events. 

Jim is a California native, born and raised in Culver City.  Now 

semi-retired, he practiced as a CPA in Woodland Hills, serving 

the tax and accounting needs of businesses and individuals.  In 

addition, he provides auditing services for producers and  

investors in the motion picture and television industry.  

Linda was born in Ohio, and as a young girl, moved with her family to Culver City.  Linda was an investiga-

tor with the Riverside Sheriff’s Department.  She recently retired after selling an Allstate Insurance Agency.  

For 28 years, Linda has also been also a licensed real estate agent, and is currently with Coldwell Banker in 

the Oxnard Ocean Office. 

Jim has a special story to share.  Along with his family of three children, he adopted six special needs chil-

dren from the foster care system.  Jim’s family of 9 children were raised in Calabasas and Camarillo.  He 

now has 9 grandchildren.   

Linda raised her family in Orange and Riverside Counties,  

including a son adopted at birth.  All the children are now 

adults.  As some of the adult children must still deal with their 

special needs, Jim and Linda continue to be active and  

supportive in their lives.   

Jim was an active boater and scuba diver for many years. Now, 

Jim and Linda enjoy cruising and touring the harbor in an 

electric boat with family and friends. Both love living in the 

harbor at Seabridge, and especially love the weather.  Since 

reuniting, they love to travel in their motorhome up and down 

the Pacific Coast.  They’ve cruised to Alaska and toured  

Ireland.  They also continue a journey that Jim started with 

his son Shawn, to visit all 30 major league baseball parks.   

After their visit to Philadelphia and Washington DC, there will 

only be 6 remaining to visit. 

Linda loves to cook, and Jim loves her cooking.  Jim and Linda are two-time contestants preparing their  

delicious abalone ceviche in the World Champion Abalone Cook-off held in Ft. Bragg, CA. Jim and Linda 

have prepared Wednesday night dinners and helped with our Beefeaters’ dinners. 

Last, but not least, they are photographers.  On their travels, they love to photograph the Pacific coast and 

ocean life.  Jim and Linda are currently displaying their photographs at the Downtown Ventura Arts & Eats 

Exhibition at the Grapes and Hops Bar and Restaurant on Main Street.  Please stop for a visit and enjoy 

their photographs.  

So, when you meet Jim & Linda at the Club, say Hello!  And stay tuned for next month’s DO YOU KNOW. 
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CIYC NOMINATING COMMITTEE SELECTIONS 

FOR THE 

2019-2020 TERM 

 

In accordance and in compliance with Article IV, Section 4.02 Election and Term of Office and Article V, 
Section 5.03, Staff Commodore of the Channel Islands Yacht Club By-Laws, the following slate of  
candidates is hereby reported to the Board.  Please post in a conspicuous place in the Club for member 
viewing prior to the September Board Meeting. 

 

MICHELLE DILLDINE 

MIKE FARRELL 

STUART HORWITZ 

MIKE McKENDRY 

SUSAN WOOLF 

 

The candidates listed above have been collectively recruited and selected: and are hereby unanimously 
recommended for election to the Board of Directors serving 2019 & 2020 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

By 

 

Vidar Bech 

Barbara Brauns 

Rodlyn Brown 

Diane Sherlock 

Linda Weisfuss 
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Electric Boat Event 

July 29th 
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Electric Boat Event 

July 29th 
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Birthday Bash — SEPTEMBER 21 by Connie Calo 
 

Come and join us for our monthly celebration  
for members whose  

birthdays and/or anniversaries are in August. 

Happy September Birthday  

01 George O'Neill III, 01 David Strouse, 01 John Walls,  
02 Susan Bauer, 03 Anastasia Worman, 04 Ann Gross, 

05 Shelly Berger, 06 Weldon Farris, 06 Tim Smith,  
08 Jacckie Biederman, 08 JuliAnn Laufer, 10 Gwen Everett, 

09 Pat Korecky, 09 Ed O’Neill, 10 Ginny Matthews, 
12 Vidar Bech, 12 Janet Gardner, 12 Rikki Jones, 
12 Vera Cline, 13 John Carlson, 14 Charlie Clark,  

 14 Jenifer Smith, 15 Roxanne Vettese,  
15 Joyce Johnson, 16 Ashley Howden, 16 John Medlen,  

18 Susan Davies, 19 Barry Bernbaum, 19 Don Matsumoto,  
20 Brenda Wilson, 21 Patricia Richert, 23 Johnny Zendejas, 

26 William Lynch, 28 Syd McFarland, 29 John Burke, 30 Cali Baxter. 

Happy September Anniversary 

02 Keith & JuliAnn Laufer, 03 Marlin Buse & Sheila Carrigan; 
03  Ronald  & Linda Qualls, 04 Ken & Susan Bauer;  
10  Philip & Susan Woolf, 12 Bill & Judy Sandham;  

13 Dick & Georgie Olsen; 15 Richard & Susan Pearsall; 
25 Shelly & Nancy Berger; 25 Bobby & Lee Orgel; 

27 Miles & Lea Linman. 
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CLASSICAL GUITAR CONCERT 
 

Sixth Classical Guitar Concert at CIYC 

Tuesday, September 25, at 7:00 PM (Bar opens at 6 PM) 

Unlike most yacht clubs, our club provides our members with exceptional musical events. 
The annual Classical Guitar Concert is one of them. There will be a stage under the lou-
vered windows, and chairs will be arranged “theater style.” The program begins at 7 PM, 
and there will be an intermission with light hors d’oeuvres of cheese, crackers, and fruit.  

While the bar will be open, only those who are interested in hearing the performance are 
invited. Noise from the bar is very distracting. You can bring your drinks into the concert 
hall.  Also, please don’t come late and disrupt the performance.  Hope to see you all!  
Zoran and Erika 

Eiicureans Dinner 
June 30th 
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TGIF 
Fish Fry 

August 10th 
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TGIF 
Fish Fry 

August 10th 
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Larson Memorial 
Race 

August 11th 
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Larson Memorial 
Race 

August 11th 
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Boat arriving to rescue the Blue Mast 
Marnie....,Vidar ..., and Mary Ann were a 
board. ! Mary Ann 

Rescue boat shadowed the Blue Mast back 
to it slip. To make sure it safely arrived  

Vidar calling for HELP!!!! 

This is the happy landing photo when I 
got off the Beck’s boat ----when we 
were attending the Hamilton funeral ……
This is the photo we talked about at the 
club. 
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Bill’s Birthday 
August 12th 
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Our Advertising Partners 

 

Bill’s Birthday 
August 12th 
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Bill’s Birthday 
August 12th 
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Channel Islands  
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